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Brothers, Sheila

From: Bird-Pollan, Jennifer
Sent: Wednesday, November 14, 2018 12:25 PM
To: Cramer, Aaron; Brothers, Sheila
Subject: FW: Letter regarding College of Nursing?

From: "Jackson, Brian" <Brian.Jackson@uky.edu> 
Date: Monday, November 12, 2018 at 8:04 PM 
To: "Bird‐Pollan, Jennifer" <jbirdpollan@uky.edu> 
Cc: "Cramer, Aaron" <aaron.cramer@uky.edu> 
Subject: RE: Letter regarding College of Nursing? 
 
Hi Jennifer: 
  
A phone call may be beneficial since I could be missing a key factor here. If we take NUR 610 as an 
example, Graduate Council’s approach was to determine whether the described course meets the 
standards to be a 600‐level course that applies to the resurrected master’s program; the conclusion was 
that yes it does. Since the Graduate School does not oversee the DNP program, we have no role to play in 
approving this course to also count toward the professional degree. I recognize that true cross‐listing 
typically requires identical syllabi and the same numerical course listings (XXX‐610 and YYY‐610) but again 
we did not see this as an issue under our control. 
  
Best,  
Brian    
  
From: Bird‐Pollan, Jennifer  
Sent: Monday, November 12, 2018 2:11 PM 
To: Jackson, Brian <Brian.Jackson@uky.edu> 
Cc: Cramer, Aaron <aaron.cramer@uky.edu> 
Subject: Letter regarding College of Nursing? 
  
Hi Brian, 
 
I think Aaron has already addressed this with you, but the Senate Council pushed back on the College of Nursing 
reinstatement of the MSN last week.  In particular, they asked explicitly for an acknowledgement (email or letter) from 
you that the 600 level courses identified in the proposal, which are listed as “cross-listed” with 900 level courses 
(although it doesn’t seem like a true cross-listing, since the requirements are different), would be eligible for graduate 
level credit for the MSN.  More specifically, would an MSN student enrolled in a 600 level course, which is co-offered 
with a 900 level course, get graduate credit that would count towards the MSN?  This may be part of a larger conversation 
we need to have about the “cross-listing” of courses across professional and graduate levels, which I know is something 
you and I have discussed before. While we try to resolve the larger issue, would you be willing to confirm the particulars 
of the MSN and its 600-level courses are acceptable?  Please let me know if you want to discuss by phone – I’d be happy 
to explain more, if it’s helpful. 
 
Best, 
Jennifer 
  
Senate Council Chair 



TO: Jennifer Bird Pollan, Chair and Sheila Brothers, Coordinator

FROM: Brian Jackson, Chair and Roshan Nikou, Coordinator
Graduate Council

The Graduate Council approved the following Program, Graduate Certificate, and Course proposals
and is now forwarding them to the Senate Council to approve. The proposal files are all attached.

NEW PROGRAMS/CERTIFCATES
GC in Child Welfare Practice

CHANGES TO EXISITING PROGRAMS/CERTIFICATES
PhD in Epidemiology/Biostatistics
MS in Nursing
MS in KHP Concentration: Education Teaching
MS in KHP Concentration: Exercise Physiology
MS in KHP Concentration: Coaching
MS in KHP Concentration: Biomechanics
PhD in Philosophy
MA in Philosophy

NEW COURSES
AAD 531 Social Media Marketing, Promotion & Branding for Arts Org
AAD 532 Live Streaming Events and Interactivity for Arts Organization
BAE 542 Biofuels and Bioproducts
CME 573 Drug Delivery: Advanced Pharmaceutics
CME 675 Pharmaceutical Engineering






